
 

 - 1 - 

 
- 1 - 

 
- 1 - 

Published September to May    Helena, MT        April 2020 

April 14 Meeting and 
Program Cancelled 
 
Due to current restrictions and concerns for 

everyoneôs health and safety related to the 

COVID-19 virus, Last Chance Audubon 
Society is cancelling the April 14 meeting 

and program at Montana WILD.  As the 

National Audubon Society has stated: ñWe 
have to take care of each other and ourselves 

so we can stay healthy and keep taking care 

of birds and the places they need.ò  Please 
check our Facebook page and LCAS website 

for updates on future plans. 

Upcoming Election 
The 2020 LCAS election will be held at the chapterôs May meeting. We will be electing all 

chapter officers (president, vice president, secretary, treasurer) and three board members. 

Officers and board members all serve two-year terms. Nominations remain open until the 
election. If youôd like to nominate someone to serve on the LCAS Board, just contact Sue 

Jackson (443-4486). All LCAS members attending the May meeting will be eligible to vote. 

/ƻƳƳƻƴ [ƻƻƴ ƳƛƎǊŀƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ IŜƭŜƴŀ wŜƎǳƭŀǝƴƎ 
wŜǎŜǊǾƻƛǊΦ tƘƻǘƻ ōȅ 5ŀƴ 9ƭƭƛǎƻƴΦ 

Calling All Program Ideas 
 

The LCAS Program Committee is looking 
to our membership for suggestions for 
programs to offer for the upcoming year. 
Please send your ideas for programs to 
either Liz Hiltunen (lhiltunen@q.com) or 
Sandy Shull (info@birdsandbeasleys.com). 
 

High School Scholarships 
 

The deadline for high school scholarships 
(for seniors applying to college) has been 
extended to May 15. See the LCAS 
website for details.  

wŜŘ-ƴŀǇŜŘ {ŀǇǎǳŎƪŜǊ ōȅ .ƻō aŀǊǝƴƪŀΦ 

mailto:lhiltunen@q.com
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https://www.lastchanceaudubon.org/learning/scholarship/
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Salve for the Times        March 20, 2020 
 
Our world has changed.  The whole world appears to now be living day-to-day: canceling plans 
for ñtomorrowò, hunkering down, staying home, and hoping to restrain the progress of the 
coronavirus, COVID-19. We at LCAS are taking the issue very seriously ï we have canceled 
our March Board meeting, our field trip to Freezout WMA, and our April 14 membership 
meeting at Montana WILD.  We want our members to stay healthy! 
 

The birds, on the other hand, are doing what 
theyôve done for a millennium ï migrating. 
They are returning again to their breeding sites, 
even returning to nest in YOUR back yard. 
They are looking for their essential stop-over 
points where they can refuel and rest for the 
next leg of the journey. Sometimes they travel 
in large groups, like the old adage, ñbirds of a 
feather flock together.ò So you might have 
noticed several juncos or robins in your yard all 
at once ï or several species of waterfowl on 
Spring Meadow Lake or the Helena Reservoir. 
 

What does birding do for you? Back in 2004, as part of my Birdathon Report, I included the 
following thoughts from my Sage Hens team members in answer to that question. Jean Smith: 
ñMostly itôs the behavior. I like watching the coot feed its young.ò Naomi Smith: ñBeing able 
to name common things we see around.ò Cedron Jones: ñHearing the birds sing. Just sitting and 
listening to these creatures go about their life.ò My personal answer then is the same now: 
ñBirdwatching is an uplifting and joyful tribute to life.ò 
 

That part of the world has not changed. Go outside and find some birds to watch and listen to 
during this time. It will renew your spirit. 
 
-- Janice Miller 
President, LCAS 

YƛƭƭŘŜŜǊ ŀǘ {ǇǊƛƴƎ aŜŀŘƻǿ [ŀƪŜ ōȅ WŀƴƛŎŜ aƛƭƭŜǊΦ 

Voting Reminder 
 
LCAS member Ruth Swenson would like 
to remind and encourage members to 
register and vote in the upcoming elections. 
Go to app.mt.gov/voterinfo for more 
information about registering, voting, and 
mail-in ballots. 

bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ tƛƴǘŀƛƭǎ ōȅ WŀƴƛŎŜ aƛƭƭŜǊΦ 

https://app.mt.gov/voterinfo/

